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The international headquarters organized the third public hearings for developing a lecture plan on the 
True Parents theology as part of the restoration of Christianity. These took place on March 8, at the HJ 
Heaven and Earth CheonBo Training Center. Thirty experts participated in this meeting, including staff 
members from the Cheon Jeong Gung international headquarters and the FFWPU-Korea headquarters, 
leaders of providential organizations, and theology professors. 
 
These third public hearings facilitated work on developing a lecture plan on the True Parents theology, 
which was the focus of the first two public hearings. The program also included a lecture by Dr. Robert 
Kittle, Cheon Eui Won Chair of Asia-Pacific, on the essence of the Heavenly Parent and the status and 
value of the True Parents. The goal of this meeting was to fully and correctly reveal to the world the 
historical truth about the First Coming of the Only Begotten Daughter. To this end, presentations of 
lecture plans and discussions focused on how to accurately reveal to the Christian sphere of Korea, the 
providential homeland, the truth about the providence, the appearance of the Only Begotten Daughter, and 
furthermore, the essence of Jesus. 
 
The event's program took place in the morning and afternoon. In the morning, representatives from the 
FFWPU-Korea headquarters, UPF-Korea, the Korean Council of Religions, and the Korean Youth 
Association presented reports and participated in a Q and A session about actions needed to achieve the 
restoration of the Christian sphere. In the afternoon, leaders of providential organizations and church 
leaders (Hwang Bo-guk, head of the Cheon Il Guk Embassy; Reverends Cho Han-buk and Yun Kyung-
hwan, respectively leaders of the Cheonseung and Jongro churches) presented research work on 
developing a lecture plan on the True Parents theology. It was a genuine moment of constructive 
exchanges. 
 
After the presentations, there were in-depth discussions and the sharing of various proposals. At the end 
of the session, Reverend Cho Man-woong, president of the Association of Senior Pastors, Mr. Lee Hyun-
young, president of the Korean Council of Religions, and Mr. Shin Dong-mo, deputy director of the True 
Mother's First Secretariat, each emphasized the necessity and importance of developing a lecture plan on 
the True Parents theology today. They then encouraged and supported all those who are making incredible 
efforts to carry out research work aimed at establishing a definitive lecture plan. 


